June 2020

Dear Parents and Students,

All classes 2019- 2020 finished on June 15th.

Thank you for supporting the school during this pandemic after the spring break.

The following is important information from the school:

1. Early registration

We kindly remind you that early registration has begun and will end on **June 18**, 2020. There is a deposit of only \$30 per student. (Please note: a deposit is NOT a registration fee)

Register here:

https://sils.ca/programs/registration-forms/

* After this period, from June 19th to September 7th, please contact us by email: ngakko@telus.net

2. The next semester will start on Tuesday, September 8th.

Your teacher will send you an email with detailed class information about one week before the starting day.

3. September Classes:

Due to the pandemic, we are still planning how they will be taught. We will inform you when we have more information.

4. Summer break homework:

Please submit to your teacher at the first class.

5. Borrowed School Textbooks:

Please return them by Friday June 19 to the designated address in the email sent from school.

Please keep safe and healthy. We hope you have a great summer! We look forward to seeing you in September.

Steveston Japanese School

保護者、生徒のみなさま

2019年-2020年度の授業は6月15日で終了しました。

春休み明けからはパンデミックの中オンライン授業へのご協力誠にありがとうございま した。

日本語学校からのお知らせをお読みください。

1. 早期登録の期間は今週18日(木曜)までです。

9月以降の学校再開に向け早期登録のご協力をお願い致します。

早期登録の期間内は、生徒一人につき 30 ドルのデポジットのみお支払いいただきます。(*デポジットは登録費ではありません)

こちらからご登録ください:

https://sjls.ca/programs/registration-forms/

*6月19日から9月7日までは登録手続きは休止しますが、その期間もメールでのお問い合わせは受けつけております: ngakko@telus.net

2. 新学期は9月8日(火)から始まります。

授業開始 1 週間前に担任教師から授業についての詳しいインフォメーションがメール で送られます。

- 3. 夏以降の授業形態は現在検討中です。決定しましたらお知らせいたします。
- 4. **夏休みの宿題**は新年度第1回目の授業の時に提出してください。
- 5. 教科書を返却する生徒は指定場所と日時(6月19日まで)に返却をお願いします。

どうぞ引き続きお身体に気を付けて、またどうぞ楽しい夏休みをお過ごしください。 9月に皆様にお会いできるのを楽しみにしております。

スティーブストン日本語学校

2020年6月